
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Cenex, Ellsworth, WI 

January 20, 2020 

 

Members Present: Mark Kinneman, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Darren Place, Gaylen 

Langer, Adam Johnson.  Guest - Janet Huppert  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Vice-President Darren Place.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Sheldon Huppert. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 

Sheldon Huppert, second by Mark Kinneman. Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Mark Kinneman, second by Adam Johnson. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

The Pierce County ATV Association received $568.50 which is half of the money that it is owed 

for hours worked at the tractor pull in September.  The ATV Association appreciates everyone 

that helped with this event.    

 

Sheldon Huppert and Darren Place attended the Bay City Village meeting.  Bay City opened 

Cemetery road.  Mike Celt of Mike’s Baytown Bar & Grill will allow ATVs to go through his 

personal property to access Mike’s Baytown.   

 

Sheldon Huppert attended the Pierce County F&P Committee 1/6/20 and they approved the 

following routes: 

Cty O from 480th Ave to Hwy 10 to give access to Gaslight  

Cty X from Cty S to 130 Street 

CTY Z from 130
th

 Street east to Pepin County line 

Cty ZZ From 370
th

 Avenue north ½ mi 

Cty EE from Cty D to 210th Avenue short cut 

The request for these routes now goes on to the full County Board.   

 

Sheldon Huppert attended the Maiden Rock Township meeting 1/8/20 to answer questions.  It is 

sounding very favorable to open all township roads.  Sheldon Huppert is on the next township 

meeting agenda in February to answer additional questions and review ordinances.   

 

New Business: 

 

Due to the lack of a quorum, action to pay Pierce County for signing routes and action to buy 

route signs and posts for Oak Grove if they open routes was tabled until the next meeting.   

 

 

 

 



Member Comments:  

 

Mark Kinneman’s daughter would like to do a Facebook page for the ATV Association.  He said 

it would be possible to do some fundraising through this as well as use it for disseminating 

information.  This could be set up so there are a couple of club Administrators.  Mark will bring 

his daughter to the next meeting.   

 

Discussion was also held on the need to increase club dues to cover the additional signs that will 

be needed.     

 

The next meeting will be Monday, February 17, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. at Nauti Haug in Diamond 

Bluff. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Gaylen Langer, to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 p.m. 

Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sheldon Huppert 

Acting Secretary 


